Alaska Auto Dealer Association Po box 201305 Anchorage AK, 99520

Letter of support for HB166

4/19/2021

Dear Rep McCabe,

The AADA (Alaska Auto Dealer Association) membership consists of Alaska's new auto dealers and some larger used auto dealers. Details are available on our website www.alaskaautodealers.org. The AADA wants the legislature to know we support HB166. The front plate law is cumbersome to accommodate due to plate placement effecting safety radar systems, cooling, new bumper styles and electric vehicles.

Sincerely,

Tim Toth

AADA board member General Manager Kendall Toyota/Lexus of Alaska 907-257-3802 timtoth@kendallauto.com



From:

Steve Carhart <carharts@gmail.com>

Sent:

Tuesday, April 20, 2021 12:20 AM

Subject:

HB 166

Follow Up Flag:

Flag for follow up

Flag Status:

Flagged

I ask that you support HB 166

HB 166 is a bill to remove the requirement for a front license plate.

Front plates mounts are slowly going away on new cars as they interfere with airflow as well as the sensors, often located behind the front bumpers or grills, that provide for braking and lane warnings.

Drilling into these bumpers and installing an aftermarket front plate holder can affect those sensors.

This is smart government

Sincerely, Steve Carhart 907 565 9087

From: Keanu Bolling ktbolling@alaska.edu

Sent: Monday, April 19, 2021 10:48 PM

To: Rep. Kevin McCabe
Subject: House bill 166

Follow Up Flag: Flag for follow up

Flag Status: Flagged

Good evening representative McCabe,

My name is Keanu Bolling and I am a resident of Anchorage. I just wanted to send my support for your House bill 166. As a licensed driver who spends most of his time in his vehicle, I will say that something as small as a front license plate can be a big inconvenience. Not only aesthetically, but vehicle performance-wise as well. I work hard for a living and a portion of my income every month goes towards my truck. I take pride in how my vehicle looks and a bright yellow front license plate on a shiny clean truck is quite an eyesore. Not to mention, to keep a vehicle running optimally the engine needs maximal airflow. A front license plate mounted to the intake vents on the grill of a vehicle drastically reduces this airflow. Furthermore, if front license plate requirements are an issue of law enforcement's ability to identify vehicles, One license plate on the back with marker lights illuminating the plate numbers is ample for law enforcement to do their job, any more than that is purely overreach. All of these points along with the fact that the state will save money cutting the number of license plates issued in half, while keeping registration fees the same, make House bill 166 a win for our state, citizens, and government alike.

Thank you, Keanu Bolling

From: Sent: To:

Brian Plummer <plummer.brian@gmail.com>

Monday, April 19, 2021 5:48 PM

Rep. Bart LeBon; Sen. Donny Olson; Sen. Lyman Hoffman; Sen. Bert Stedman; Sen. Jesse Kiehl; Sen. Gary Stevens; Sen. Peter Micciche; Sen. Roger Holland; Sen. Joshua Revak; Sen. Natasha Von Imhof; Sen. Mia Costello; Sen. Tom Begich; Sen. Elvi Gray-Jackson; Sen. Bill Wielechowski; Sen. Lora Reinbold; Sen. Shelley Hughes; Sen. Mike Shower; Sen. David Wilson; Sen. Click Bishop; Sen. Robert Myers; Sen. Scott Kawasaki; Rep. Josiah Patkotak; Rep. Neal Foster; Rep. Tiffany Zulkosky; Rep. Bryce Edgmon; Rep. Daniel Ortiz; Rep. Jonathan Kreiss-Tomkins; Rep. Andi Story; Rep. Sara Hannan; Rep. Louise Stutes; Rep. Sarah Vance; Rep. Ronald Gillham; Rep. Ben Carpenter; Rep. James Kaufman; Rep. Liz Snyder; Rep. Laddie Shaw; Rep. Calvin Schrage; Rep. Thomas McKay; Rep. Chris Tuck; Rep. Sara Rasmussen; Rep. Matt Claman; Rep. Zack Fields; Rep. Geran Tarr; Rep. Harriet Drummond; Rep. Andy Josephson; Rep. Ivy Spohnholz; Rep. David Nelson; Rep. Kelly Merrick; Rep. Ken McCarty; Rep. Cathy Tilton; Rep. DeLena Johnson; Rep. David Eastman; Rep. George Rauscher; Rep. Kevin McCabe; Rep. Christopher Kurka; Rep. Mike Cronk; Rep. Adam Wool; Rep. Grier Hopkins; Rep. Steve Thompson; Rep. Mike Prax

Subject:

Support HB 166 One License Plate Per Vehicle

Follow Up Flag: Flag Status: Flag for follow up

Flagged

Please support this bill.

Ideally AS 28.10.155(a) would be amended to remove the words "the vehicle is at least eight years old and"

As well

Thanks!

From: Shondee E <sneerickson@gmail.com>

Sent: Monday, April 19, 2021 5:17 PM

To:Rep. Kevin McCabeSubject:Support of HB 166

Follow Up Flag: Flag for follow up

Flag Status: Flagged

Greeting Representative McCabe, I'm writing in support of HB 166. Thank you for your time on this matter. Best regards, Shonda Erickson

Sent from my iPhone